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PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday July 18, 2017 
5:30 PM

Ed Overland Room
Present: Alderpersons: Regina Hirsch, Lisa Reeves, Matt Bartlett, and Recreation Supervisor Tom Lynch
Guests: Pat Groom
1. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Hirsch at 5:40 PM
2. Approval of the Minutes from June 18, 2017
Motion by Bartlett, seconded by Reeves, to approve the minutes of June 18, 2017 as requested.  Motion carried 3-0.
3. Communications
Fair Contract 
Leadership Team Staff are making adjustments to the draft created by our attorneys. Lynch will forward the draft to the committee members for initial review.
Amundson Trail

Our attorney is working on changes to the easement agreement with Stoughton Hospital. Royal Oak engineering is working on a bid package for the trail and pickleball complex.
Rotary Park Benches

An order was made for 4 benches from OCCOutdoors. They should arrive in a couple of weeks. Hirsh asked that one of the pads be reserved for wheelchairs. Lynch will pitch this to the Rotary Park stakeholders.

Dunkirk Mowing

Groom shared that they are working with Strand and Associates to solve the wet areas in Dunkirk Park. Drain tile may be an option. If the wet grounds can’t be fixed then the playground may have to be moved.

Norse View Heights Trail

The committee looked at a map showing the future trail connections in the NVH development. Lynch will contact AJ Arnett about a timetable for the trail construction.

Norse Park Flag Pole and Batting Cage

The Norse Park Flag Pole project is near completion with only the light remaining. The batting cage will be installed by the baseball association once an appropriate auger can be secured.

Criddle Park Playground

Dan Glynn met with CVMIC to learn that our best path for creating a natural playground is to hire a firm that is familiar with the regulations for installing this type of structure. He is working with one currently to get a preliminary estimate. We expect to be able to use recycled wood from the removed ash trees.

Old Business
4. Fish Passage Costs and Grants
The committee reviewed the packet materials as Lynch shared his progress and obstacles with moving the entire river project forward. Hirsch suggested a conversation with Mitch Bergeson, a tree commission member, would help with contacts at the DNR.
New Business
5. Nordic Ridge Shelter

Lynch shared the plans for the shelter and splash pad with the committee. Hirsch wanted to note that if a solar panel would be approved then a more southern exposure for the shelter would be beneficial. Groom requested ice guards be installed on the shelter roof to protect the rain gutters.
6. Future Agenda Items 
Norse View Trail Timeline

Easement with Stoughton Hospital

Fair Contract 

Adjournment

Motion made by Bartlett, seconded by Reeves at 6:55 PM. Motion passed 3-0.  
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